
 
 
Present: Committee members Nick Nunnari, chairman; Michael O’Donnell and 

Dennis Sullivan.  
   
Also present: Council President Michael Killeen, Council members Lynda Appel, Ken 

Brady and Mark Getsay; Mayor Dennis Clough, Law Director John 
Wheeler, Engineering Director Bob Kelly, Field Engineer Jim Smolik, 
Planning Director Jim Bedell, Service Director Paul Quinn, Deputy 
Service Director Chris Stuhm, Services Administrator Jon Delmonte, and 
Peter Zwick of R.E. Warner. 

 
The meeting convened at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Engineering Director Kelly lead a presentation of flooding and information on FEMA  
maps, storm and sanitary sewers, basements, and retention basins.  We discussed the  
Woodruff report and the process of the new study.  R.E. Warner representative Peter  
Zwick spoke about the study and ongoing study which should be ready in 90 days.  The  
complex model is to give what if real effects on various methods of proposed  
improvements.  We then heard responses from councilmembers and the Mayor.  Various  
suggestions were made, and the presentation slides were to be posted on the city web site.   
The difference was discussed about what is public and what is private for sewer lines and  
who is responsible, accountability measures, flood proofing your home and the rear yard  
drainage program.  We then heard from all the citizens and their specific concerns.  We  
then had some ending comments and decided to wait and not implement anything until  
the R.E. Warner study was complete. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Nick C. Nunnari, Chairman 
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